Date: 

H.E. Ambassador of Belgium to [Insert your country]

[Insert Address of Embassy] 

[Click here to find details of your country’s Belgian Embassy and Belgian Ambassador: http://www.diplomatie.be/en/addresses/abroad/websites.asp ]

Your Excellency,

I join UNITED SIKHS, a U.N. affiliated international charity which advocates for civil and human rights, to express my disbelief and outrage at the Belgian Police who stopped the continuous recitation of Sikh prayers which were being held on 18th October 2008 at the Gurdwara Guru Nanak Singh Sahib (Sikh place of worship) in Vilvoorde. The prayers were being held to commemorate the tercentenary of the enthronement of Sri Guru Granth Sahib Ji, a compilation of sacred Sikh scriptures. The police displayed a disrespectful and insensitive abuse of power when they wore their boots whilst they conducted their dawn immigration raid at Gurdwara Guru Nanak Singh Sahib and arrested the granthi (person conducting the prayers) bringing the prayers to a halt despite protests from him and the gurdwara authorities that he had valid immigration papers. 

All over the world, over 25 million Sikhs celebrate the tercentenary on 20th Oct 2008, to mark the enthronement of Sri Guru Granth Sahib Ji by the tenth Guru as the last and eternal Guru of the Sikhs in 1708. The Vilvoorde Gurdwara Sahib, like all gurdwaras around the world, was, during the raid, in the midst of conducting an akhand paath, the 48-hour non-stop recitation of Sri Guru Granth Sahib Ji, to celebrate this auspicious occasion. 

Millions of Sikhs will find the egregious and disproportionate action of the Belgian Police deeply offensive and unacceptable. Interrupting an akhand paath, is akin to invading the Vatican and interrupting a public prayer by the Pope, an action that would never be considered appropriate. The last time an akhand paath was interrupted by persons in authority was when the Indian army stormed Harmander Sahib (also known as the Golden Temple) in Amritsar in 1984. That incident has not been forgotten by Sikhs globally. 

A gurdwara, is open to people of all faiths and anyone can join the religious services and afterwards partake of Langar which consists of a hot meal served freely to the congregation.  

It is the duty of the police to understand and be aware of the sensitivities of all people they are policing, even during arrest situations. This action was blatantly disrespectful of the Sikh religion and community. There is no reason why the police should have thought it necessary to stop the akhand paath when valid immigration papers were produced by the person conducting the prayers.

I respectfully request that your government investigates this police misconduct, issue an immediate apology to the Vilvoorde Gurdwara and Sikh community, and revise police protocol at places of worship, to ensure that an incident like this does not recur.

 Yours sincerely,

[Name:

Position:

Organisation:

Address:

Email address:]

